
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
JUNCTION OF SPRING LANE/MAIN STREET AND CATFOOT LANE, LAMBLEY 
PROPOSED NO WAITING AT ANY TIME RESTRICTIONS (DOUBLE YELLOW LINES) 
(TRO 7233) - PUBLIC CONSULTATION  
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) on Main Street and Spring Lane in the vicinity 
of the junction with Catfoot Lane. The restrictions would extend the existing double yellow lines to 
both sides of Catfoot Lane.  
 
The proposed restrictions are intended to make the junction safer by removing parked vehicles from 
the bend on the Spring Lane approach and from the entrance/exit to The Lambley car park. The 
measures would help ensure that school children can cross the road without being obstructed by 
parked vehicles. The number of children attending the school is expected to increase and with it the 
number of cars parking around the school at the beginning and end of the school day. 
 
The details of the proposals are shown on the enclosed plan and notice. 
 
Before proceeding with this consultation, I wish to consider any views of residents, businesses and 
organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an objection 
to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County Council’s 
procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing, 
either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by 7th December 2020.  
 
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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